 Parish of Stanstead

Draft Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council

Held on Thursday, 26th May 2016
Present     Cllr. J. Boyes, Cllr. N. Theobald, Cllr. A. Cleveland and Cllr D Wilson and Mr R Kemp (SCC).
01.05.16    Cllr. J. Boyes stood down as chairman and was subsequently unanimously re-elected. Cllr J. Boyes accepted the position for this meeting but stated that she had not made her mind up and would advise at the next Parish Meeting if she would continue as chairman. All the councillors present felt that she had done a good job as chairman and requested that she carries on in her position. 
02.05.16
The council were advised that Cllr. G. Lee in his absence was happy to carry on as Vice Chairman and was unanimously re-elected. 
03.05.16
The Chairman welcomed those present to the meeting, opening business at 20.05 hours. Apologies were received from, Cllr C. Johnsen, Cllr. G. Lee, Mr S Plumb (BDC), and Mr M Holt(BDC).
04.05.16    There were no declarations of interest.
05.05.16    There were no Applications for Dispensation.
06.05.16    All were in agreement to sign the minutes of the 31st March 2016, 20th April 2016 and 25th April 2016   as true records
07.05.16    Public Forum.
1. There were no comments from members of the public

2. Police Report. A letter is attached to these minutes.
3. County Councillors Report. This was given and is attached to these minutes and available on Stanstead Village Website. 
4. District Councillors Report. As attached.
08.05.16
To Consider Planning Applications
Applications Received:

B/16/00560 | Erection of a two-storey side extension. | Mill Farm, Lower Street, Stanstead, SUDBURY, CO10 9AQ
The Parish Council unanimously voted that they had no objection this proposal 
Previous Applications:
B/16/00517 | Notification under Part 6 & 7 of Schedule 2 of the Town and Country Planning (General Permitted Development) Order 2015 - Erection of general purpose agricultural building | Bretteston Hall, Upper Street, Stanstead, SUDBURY, CO10 9AT         Not Approved by Babergh DC
This clerk read out a letter from Babergh Planning giving the reasons for this proposal not being approved. This was welcomed by the Parish Council.
09.05.16    Playground
Weekly inspection showed no new areas of concern.

10.05.16   Village Community Centre Report.
The main work has been completed with both toilet areas painted.
11.05.16
Tarmaccing on Path no. 8 
The Clerk has contacted four contractors but only one has replied and a date is to be set to meet with them.
12.05.16
Queens 90th birthday celebration Saturday 11th June 2016.
· The food and drink has been ordered.
· Leaflets are being distributed to every house in Stanstead and will be finished by the weekend.

· It was agreed to have an extra grass cut for the event.

13.05.16
Annual Parish Insurance. 
It was unanimously voted to use the same insurance company AON at a fee of £601.66 reduced by 5% for agreeing to continue the policy for three years. The annual charge for the three years is £572.16.
14.05.16 
It was unanimously agreed to increase the Clerks salary in accordance with guide lines set out by National Association of Local Councils 2016-2018 National Salary Award scale SCP19. An increase of 9p an hour.

15.05.16
It was unanimously agreed to put the possibility of tree planting in Lower Street in abeyance until further notice.

16.05.16
It was unanimously agreed that the hedge and grass at the bus shelter needed cutting and that the council should use the services of a local handyperson to carry out small jobs in the parish.

17.05.16
It was unanimously agreed that the price quoted for cutting the grass at St James Church be accepted. 6-8 cuts at £75 per cut; Spray car park & surrounds at £26 and Winter Tidy up £190.
18.05.16
Clerks Report
· The clerk reported the clock had been repaired but is still waiting for an invoice but has been advised that the bill has already been paid. The clerk will look into this as the Parish Council is responsible for payment.
· The clerk had successfully applied for government funding for 2015/16 to meet the cost of the laptop and extra hours required because of the extra work imposed by the transparency code. It was agreed to apply for extra funding for 2016/17.
· The clerk reported that the Parish Council bank funds were in a healthy position to consider new projects for the village. 

· All other items asper the agenda

19.05.16
Financial Matters:

· Invoices/accounts for payment since the last meeting approved.
· Receipts since last meeting were approved.
· Statement of Account were approved.

20.05.16     Councillors were asked if there were any matter they wanted to discuss at the next meeting of the Parish Council and were reminded that the Clerk needs to be told at least four days before that meeting. 
· Further to the Clerks report it was unanimously agreed that the Parish Council look at contingency funding and the possibility of “ring fencing” some money for future projects.
· Update on Bee Keeping
Meeting was declared closed at 22:30 hours

Date of next full meeting: Thursday 28th July 2016 at 8:00pm
(The agenda can be seen on the village website http://stanstead.onesuffolk.net/ )
Enquiries to Roy Weedon email stansteadpc@gmail.com

